
As we head towards the end of the term, I would like to acknowledge

the outstanding work of all staff and the support of the Cowaramup

community as we respond to the pandemic and continue to keep

classrooms open. All staff have focused on keeping school a positive

and stimulating environment for students to learn in.  

Whilst it has been demanding, it has been a joy for staff to come to

work and see such happy children arrive at school.  Thanks to

everyone for keeping your children home when they have been sick. I

am sure this has assisted the low case numbers of COVID-19 at

school.

Our students in Years 3 and 5 have been participating in practice

NAPLAN testing this week. This practice allows them to understand

how the tests will be run and experience the format of the tests. 

The Year 3 and Year 5 students will be participating in NAPLAN

Online during Week 3 and 4 next term. The assessments begin on

Tuesday 10 May. The final day for any catch-up tests will be Friday 20

May. Punctuality is important, during the NAPLAN fortnight and we

ask Year 3 and Year 5 families to make sure they arrive at school in

good time so that the children can be calm, settled, and ready to begin

their school day in a positive manner.

Interm swimming commences at the beginning of term 2. For some,

this is the first day of term 2 which this year is Wednesday 27th April.

Compass has resolved the payment issue that parents were having

earlier. It is important that this is completed as soon as possible so

that we can pass on the swimming stages to the swimming teachers

as they prepare the groups for swimming lessons.
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Our Year 5 students recently completed their artwork in decorating

banners that were used by the Historical Society in their celebration of

group settlement. The banners tried to capture what it was like in the

group settlements that were around Cowaramup. There were many

challenges these early settlers faced and a significant impact on the

landscape for the traditional Wadandi owners of the land.

On Thursday our Student Council will meet with our local MLA the Hon Libby

Mettam to receive a new WA state flag and to share a little bit about our

school. I am sure they will enjoy the interaction.

I wish everyone an enjoyable school holidays and Easter break with family.

Stay happy and healthy!

Peter Howse

Principal



From the School Yard
The Kindy children in the K1 and K2 classes recently celebrated Australia Day! This was
their class reward as everyone has been Superstars, plus it tied in nicely with learning
about Australia. The children came to school dressed as something Australian. It was
terrific to see footy players, bogans, beach kids, Australian animals, a gum nut fairy,
characters from Bluey and more. The highlight of the day was the children making their
own Australian lunch which consisted of a vegemite sandwich and a lamington! Rolling
the cake in the chocolate icing they each made was a delight to see and of course it
tasted delicious! Throughout the day the children regularly cheered for Australia with
an "Aussie Aussie Aussie" cheer, echoed a "Coooeee" and congratulated each other
with a "Bewdy mate!" It was a bonza day!

Australia Day at Kindy
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Room 7 undertakes water testing during
Wetland excursion at Duggan Dam 

World Maths Day
Year 4 and 5s participated in the Mathletics World Maths Day last week. There were
some great results from both grades.  Finn Burke was the Year 4 winner for CPS and
123rd in Australia. Ruben Murray was the Year 5 winner and 1908th in Australia. It
was a great opportunity and an awesome experience to challenge each student's
maths skills. Congratulations to all Year 4s and 5s for having a go! 



FROM THE OFFICE

All parents will have received a notification or email with a consent/payment

form via Compass for their child/ren for Interm Swimming, Term 2.  This

enables you to pay and fill out the form online, including details on swimming

stage etc.  

If you have not yet signed onto Compass and require Log In information please

contact the office on 9756 5400.

If you would prefer a paper version of the consent/payment form please visit

the school office where you can also pay the swimming fee via EFTPOS or cash.

We would appreciate prompt payments as the swimming will be conducted in

Weeks 1 and 2 of Term 2.  Many thanks.

2022 Interm Swimming Weeks 1 and 2 of Term 2
Payments and Consents due ASAP

Payments can be made by Direct
Deposit to:
BSB: 016520 
Acc No: 499232862
with Child's initial and surname
as reference; 

OR 

EFTPOS and cash at the front
administration office.

THANK YOU

2022 Voluntary Contributions and Charges
Reminder that payment for Voluntary Contributions and Charges would be very welcome
by end of Term 1. 
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